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Peagler, JoshuaPeaglerJ@cbsnews.com
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So great meeting you both! Thank you again for making it all happen so smoothly. 


Lauren 

On Jun 19, 2015, at 12:18 PM, Gibson, Jenna <GibsonJ@cbsnews.com> wrote:
 

Chaney and Rob –
It was so nice having the Governor on the show this morning. 
 
The conversation was thoughtful and smart. Thank you so much for arranging this for us.
Hope you’re both able to have a restful weekend.
 
Jenna
 
 
JENNA GIBSON
POLITICAL PRODUCER
CBS THIS MORNING
DIRECT: 212-975-7340
CELL: 646-496-8112
gibsonj@cbsnews.com  
=====================
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